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Good morning. I am a public school parent and veteran teacher in the NYC DOE, as well as an 
advocate for racial and social justice in public education. I am a member of PRESS NYC, the 
MORE Caucus of the UFT, and NYC Opt Out, among other groups fighting for equitable 
schooling and democratic leadership. 
 
I would like to express my hope that the legislature will end the undemocratic, racially biased, 
disenfranchising, and harmful governance structure of mayoral control. The idea that somehow 
it was going to increase “accountability” to put one powerful individual, very far from the impact 
of the system, in charge of the entire NYC schools, which are 85% students of color living in 
situations where they don’t have access to resources or power, was short-sighted at best, but 
regardless of intent it has been tremendously damaging to the most impacted stakeholders. 
 
As a teacher, I have experienced the complete erasure of my expertise and voice as major 
decisions have been made, both pre-COVID and especially during COVID, when we were never 
asked what we wanted or needed to educate the children we are responsible for. 
 
As a parent, I have watched so many of my peers feel utterly ignored and abused by a system 
where the only seats they supposedly have at the table are in Community Education Councils 
that have no real authority to make decisions - and whose election processes are warped by the 
inequities baked into the system. 
 
It is no coincidence that the only places in the US that have abolished democratic school 
governance are the cities that are predominantly poor and Black and Brown. We must go by the 
demands in the resolution proposed by the Coalition to Finally End Mayoral Control, pasted 
below: 
 
https://www.nycmayoralcontrolnot.org/ 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Rachel Posner 
Brooklyn, NY 

 


